
 

Memo 
 
To: Saskatchewan Ringette Community   
From: Ringette Saskatchewan   
Date: March 13th, 2020   
RE: Novel Coronavirus (CoVid19) 
 
We have been receiving frequent updated information with regards to the COVID-19 pandemic on a 
national and local level.  The health, safety and well-being of our members is always our top priority and 
we have been re-evaluating our decisions as new information becomes available. 
 
A meeting was held at noon today with Ringette Canada, our Provincial Presidents and the provincial 
Executive Directors.  The provincial organizations are in agreement and have made the difficult decision 
to cancel all sanctioned events for the remainder of the 2019-2020 ringette season in all provinces 
nationwide.  Ringette Canada is also cancelling all nationally sanctioned events until further notice.  We 
wish to do our part to delay/reduce the spread of the virus in our ringette community as well as within 
the general population.  Cancellations include (but are not limited to) all league games, competitions, 
exhibition games, demonstrations, coach and official education and dryland activities.  
 
We acknowledge the disappointment that will be felt across our ringette community with our season 
being ended so abruptly by this unprecedented event.  But member safety is the priority and we hope 
that everyone remains healthy and safe through this and beyond. 
 
Yours in ringette, 
 
 
 
Leanne Walter 
President 
Ringette Association of Saskatchewan 


